
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1PPNktT0Pl5IR8dYmdeFzZ3J6sV5LpbZK/edit#heading=h.gjdgxs
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Motion to approve Rolando S. Munos as the Senator of Science by L. Deguzman, seconded 

by C. Reddy Doolam, motion CARRIED, by 9 YES. 

21:14 

C. INFORMATIONAL ITEM - Your Commute, Your Say: Take the Transportation 

Survey! (5 minutes) 

The ASI Board of Directors will be informed about the Your Commute, Your Say: Take 

the Transportation Survey! 

S. Dela Cruz announces a tabling event on Wednesday, February 26th, from 12:15 PM to 

1:15 PM in the UU Walkway. The purpose of the event is to promote the Spring 2025 

Transportation Survey, gather feedback from students about alternative transportation 

services, particularly the CSU EB Shuttle system, and educate students about the potential 

Easy Pass for AC Transit. S. Dela Cruz also hopes to promote the CSUEB Safe app during 

the event. The goal is to provide students with more information about these services and 

encourage participation in the survey to make the Easy Pass available. The Easy Pass, which 

costs $85, will grant students free access to all AC Transit bus lines for the rest of the year, 

benefiting those who commute from various areas including Oakland, Berkeley, and 

Concord. However, this will only happen if there are enough survey responses. S. Dela Cruz 

emphasizes that the current CSU EB General Shuttle system is ending this year, so taking 

action now could help secure the Easy Pass for students in the future. No budget is requested 

for the event, only materials like flyers and ASI scheduling materials. S. Dela Cruz also 

plans to upload the event details to the ASI Instagram page. E. Loredo shares that he has 

been in communication with S. Dela Cruz and the agency transit committee. As mentioned 

by S. Dela Cruz, due to the proposed fee increase of $85.00 for the Easy Pass, the committee 

has requested ASI's support. This tabling event and the survey are one way ASI can 

contribute. E. Loredo adds that the committee is scheduled to present further on the initiative 

at the next Board of Directors meeting to explore additional ways to support it. He also 

acknowledges that surveying students is important for gathering feedback on transportation 

services. J. Carroll adds to E. Loredo’s point, emphasizing key considerations regarding 

the transportation conversation. He explains that the university’s shuttle service is currently 

free with a Bay Card, funded by the university parking department, which covers the drivers 

and the shuttle loop. However, when a contract expires, renegotiating it often leads to 

increased rates due to rising costs in fuel, wages, and inflation. Given these factors, parking 

services is exploring an alternative solution similar to what other campuses offer, the A/C 

�]�����:h��]��}v���K�[��8�r}�O��A��W�m]����4-ǁ�@@ș5�>�"�X����������.32�����$ʰ�7!�<W�%B�vOu��{��l	�_w�I���ٓ�*�g���>��΍q���U�R
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ShHOirhZh37rmJqh5cPlDzrbbPeCoswx9lnco0d953c/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ShHOirhZh37rmJqh5cPlDzrbbPeCoswx9lnco0d953c/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ShHOirhZh37rmJqh5cPlDzrbbPeCoswx9lnco0d953c/edit?usp=sharing


https://docs.google.com/document/d/19hU8dd4So3tKnWh4HrxkWs-Bgo5IIOSeNDK-CoL1OF0/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/19hU8dd4So3tKnWh4HrxkWs-Bgo5IIOSeNDK-CoL1OF0/edit?usp=sharing
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PM, she has a class at 1:15 PM. She requests support from others to assist with cleanup after 

the event. Regarding the budget, she is requesting $35.00 to purchase photo booth props and 

markers, with links to the materials provided in the notes. Additionally, she has designed 

two promotional posters, one for bulletin boards and another for an Instagram post. Lastly, 

she extends an invitation to Sophia Dela Cruz to table alongside her for the transportation 

survey in case additional responses are needed before the deadline. 

32:00 

 

VIII. SPECIAL REPORTS 

 - Jan CSSA (5 min) 

L. Deguzman provided an update from the CSSA meeting in San Francisco on January 25, 

2025. He, along with N. Calara, attended discussions focused on system legislative affairs 

and system-wide issues. One key topic was the Student Trustee Search Committee, where 

he has been reviewing applications for the CSU Board of Trustees. This position plays a 

crucial role in making decisions that impact all 23 CSU campuses, including tuition policies 

and funding allocations. To ensure fairness in the selection process, the committee 

underwent implicit bias training. The deadline for applications was February 14, and 

Deguzman will be traveling to Long Beach for interviews on February 16. Another major 

discussion centered around affordable housing. A working group, including CSSA, UCSA, 

and SSCCC, proposed a standardized housing process to increase availability and prioritize 

low-income students. One of the key recommendations was lowering the unit requirement 

for housing grants from 12 to 9 units to better accommodate students juggling work or 

caregiving responsibilities. L. Deguzman also shared updates on the Equitable Access 

Program, which was launched in Fall 2022 to improve students' access to affordable course 

materials. The program allows students to opt in and receive textbooks at the lowest market 

rate on the first day of class. Data from the program showed positive results, with 22 percent 

more students completing courses after enrollment and significant savings for students at 

campuses like San Diego State University, where they collectively saved approximately 19 

million dollars. Despite these benefits, some campuses, such as CSU Northridge and CSU 

San Bernardino, initially opposed the program due to concerns about its impact on students. 

However, the program's proponents emphasized that its main goal is to support student 

https://www.canva.com/design/DAGewKcZLLQ/p-eK9at5XAvBy_SwTpVeIg/edit
https://www.canva.com/design/DAGewKcZLLQ/p-eK9at5XAvBy_SwTpVeIg/edit
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